

November 19, 2013

Lloyd Jordan, Chairperson
Board of Zoning Adjustment
441 4th Street NW
Suite 210S
Washington, DC 20001
bzasubmissions@dc.gov

RE: Application to BZA (#18691) for proposed zoning variance for 1824 & 1826 R St NW, Embassy of Georgia (2B03). Hearing 1/7/14.

## Dear Chairman Jordan:

At its regular meeting on November 13, 2013 the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 6 of 9 Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following motion by a vote of (6-0):

Whereas, the Republic of Georgia seeks the permission to operate a chancery in the properties of 1824 and 1826 R St NW;

Whereas, the Republic of Georgia has contacted neighboring properties and have received support from neighboring properties; and

Whereas, the properties of 1824 and 1826 R St NW have previously been used to operate an embassy/chancery.

Therefore, be it resolved that ANC 2B supports this zoning request for the properties of 1824 and 1826 R St NW.

Commissioners Stephanie Maltz (<u>Stephanie.maltz@dupontcircleanc.net</u>), Will Stephens (<u>will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net</u>), and Mike Feldstein

(<u>mike.feldstein@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

William J. Hyphens

Sincerely,

Will Stephens

Chairman

Cc: <u>richard.nero@dc.gov</u>

sara.bardin@dc.gov